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Question: 

Has staff been advised to recommend that callers ring Lifeline? 

 

Answer: 

The Department’s Social Work Service is utilised to support callers who contact via phone 

and who may be vulnerable and/or in crisis.  When a caller has indicated that they are at risk 

of suicide or self-harm, staff refer the caller to a social worker who is trained to assist people 

in these situations.  If contact cannot be made with a social worker, staff are to consider 

‘warm transferring’ the caller to Lifeline, with their consent. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


